
Minutes of the Fourteenth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 21st December 2015 at 7.30pm at Redhouse Community Centre.
Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Compton, Herron, Keates, Kilby and Ricketts.
Apologies:  Cllrs Bennett and James; SBCllr McCracken.
158.    DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
          Cllr Jankinson declared an interest in planning application S/15/1998.
159.  MINUTES  OF  THE  THIRTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Boyd, seconded by Cllr Ainscow, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true 
         record.
160.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Transfer of services – Chair of Haydon Wick PC had stated her PC had made no decision yet on taking on services; they has issued press release confirming this and whatever decision made there would be no adverse impact on parishioners. Resolved Clerk to contact SBC stating that PC’S  decision to accept the transfer of services was based on assumption that Haydon Wick PC had agreed to terms on offer, as this was not the case Blunsdon PC’s final decision was now pending Haydon Wick's decision. There had been confusion over Band D increase to meet costs but now clarified as £13 in year 1, £26 year 2 and £39 in year 3; Cllr Jankinson apologized for any misleading information.  Swindon Labour Group had written to PC Chairs urging careful consideration before taking on services.
b) Redhouse Residents Association – meeting held and attended by PCllrs Bennett and James; they were criticised by SBCllrs for not consulting with residents on transfer of services, however, this had been done through various media.
c) Speed watch - confirmation of exact locations approved received from Leanne Homewood.
d) RCD – offer made of £400 as final payment and no further works to be undertaken.
e) RCC –  Co-op had still not opened bank account.
f) Street lights – only about 40% of reported faulty lights were now working.
g) Community Governance Review – Chairman and Clerk had attended SBC meeting when terms of reference issued.  PCllrs to meet on 30th December, 2pm, at RCC, to consider response and prepare arrangements for publicity.
h) Sams Lane corner pavement – moss not cleared but SBC had advised this was  being arranged

i) Crest TGV – reduced advertising banners etc now agreed.

j) Gaveller Road bench – SBC had advised this would be relocated.

k) Stadia UK – meeting dates to be submitted.

l) Village Hall – kitchen window repair completed; Adam Gough failed to complete repainting of large hall toilets or arrange to carry out work; Phil Leppard had provided quote:  £800 or £1,000 to include treatment of damp where necessary, all walls, radiators, window frames etc, work could be completed before re-opening on 4th January.  Cllrs agreed to accept full job but Clerk to negotiate reduced charge.  Cllr Boyd suggested Hall external repainting to be added to 2016/17 budget.
m) Pavilion security – Cllrs agreed to system with alarm from Maplins.
n) Projects – Hall car park resurfacing to be carried out that week by Mark Gibbs at cost of £1,345 + VAT, as previously agreed by PCllrs.  Cllrs agreed to add grants for TGV community use, AMCF, RRA and Butterflies, also sum for RCC entrance shelter extension and additional signage.

o) Hillside Way fencing – SBC had advised this would be repaired within 28 days but more had blown down and Clerk to inform SBC.

p) Salzgitter Drive bus stop – Cllr Jankinson suggested that rubber matting (removed from Eastbury Park fitness equipment) could be used to provide waiting area and Clerk to arrange.
161.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

            S/15/1719:  Installation of a new shop front     at:

                 JABU               Lloyds Pharmacy, Abbey Meads Medical Practice.

            Permitted, with conditions.
            S/15/0255:  Erection of 61 dwellings with provision of open space, allotments and associated works - 

             RA             reserved matters from previous permission S/13/1223    at:
                                Land at and to the rear of 99 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.

             Reserved matters approved.
161.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/1919:  Erection of a two storey extension and alterations  to existing dwelling  at:
           JROD          Brooklyn Lodge, Broadbush, Blunsdon.
           Cllrs agreed to object as they considered it was not an acceptable application as host building did not 
           have planning consent.
          S/15/1942:  Change of use from dwellings (Class C3) to residential institution  (Class C2)   at:

          HECO         6-11 Spode Close, Redhouse.
          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object, however, were concerned that 

          proposed use would generate considerable additional traffic due to staff, other professionals and 
          visitors; query to be raised whether  such a facility should have staff on duty overnight?
          S/15/1950:  Erection of 5 detached dwellings and associated works    at:

           JROD         Land adjacent to 1 Kingsdown Lane, Blunsdon.

          Cllrs agreed to object as proposals were for green field site outside settlement boundary and therefore 
          contrary to Local Plan 2026 policies; five dwellings would create over intensification of the site and it 

          was considered that maximum number of dwellings should be 3.  Whilst PC was opposed to 
          application, comment to be added that should it be granted then appropriate CIL payments should be 
          made to PC (contributions to Cemetery extension, recreation and allotment funds).
          S/15/1954:  Erection of an extension to existing detached garage and conversion into an independent 

          TB              dwelling     at:

                             Land to the rear of 87 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.

          Cllrs agreed to reiterate comments made to recent similar application for this site.

          S/15/1991:  Erection of plant equipment to the rear with new fence, new auto door with new glazing to

           JROD        part of existing shop front and removal of existing ATM       at:

                              Co-op, Unit 1, Highdown Way, St Andrew’s Ridge.

          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object, however, request that measures 
          be taken to reduce impact of noise from the new plant on flats above unit,  also request that CIL 
          payment is made to PC for new noticeboard at the Village Centre.
          S/15/1998:  Erection of single storey side/rear extension    at:

          SASM         Orchard House, Hunts Hill, Blunsdon.

          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object, however, this was subject to 

          support of  proposals by the Conservation Area Officer.
          S/15/2026:  Erection of an attached garage and extension to porch      at:

          CHHO        8 Lukas Close, Abbey Meads.

          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.

          S/15/1207:  Conversion of garage into habitable space   at:

          ISPA           16 Gaveller Road, Redhouse.

           Cllrs agreed to object as conversion would result in loss of one of only two parking spaces for      

           Property, and potential impact of noise and fire risk to the adjacent property which was in different 
           ownership.
          S/15/1748:  Erection of two storey and single storey side extensions    at:

          HC              Spring Cottage, Hunts Hill, Blunsdon.

          Cllrs agreed to raise no objections, however, property was identified as key building in Conservation 
          Area and extension would result in loss of a “significant tree”.
          S/15/2038:  Erection of 4 detached dwellings and associated works, reserved matters application 

          HC              following outline permission S/09/0417    at:

                              Abbey Lodge, Lady Lane, Swindon.

          Cllrs agreed to support as proposals considered acceptable and unaware of any planning reasons to 
          object; query to be raised, however, regarding vehicular access from Lady Lane: would it be necessary 
          to re-locate barriers?

162.    FINANCE
           Cllr Compton proposed, all agreed to approve receipts 100 to 110 totaling £18,883.88 plus RCC 

           receipts totaling £2,991, and payments 175 to 208 totaling £18,559.63.
163.   CORRESPONDENCE
a) SBC - Members Bulletin issues 794 and 795.

b) Utilitywise – energy contract. 

c) Hills Group - Intouch Magazine.

d) WALC Newsletter December 2015.

e) Emails:   St Andrew’s Church/SBC re pedestrian safety on Tadpole Lane (Cllrs agreed Clerk to 
                  write to SBC requesting two controlled pedestrian crossings on Tadpole Lane);

               SBC – proposed introduction of parking restrictions at Isambard School

               Stephen Sheppard re blocked ditch at Rosewood, Lower Village;

               Gaming International – invitation to meet with Clarke Osborn re Stadium plans.

f) Catalogue.
164.     COMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Recreation Areas – one of two pedestrian gates at Warrener Close play area damaged and removed to Cemetery store pending repair.
b) Neighbourhood Plan – draft document to be finalized for SBC by 1st January 2016; action plan to PC for adoption by 4th January 2016.
c) North Locality – Cllr Compton had attended meeting, there had been considerable discussion on provision of Broadband for North Swindon. 
165.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Kilby queried proposed Isambard Way parking restrictions as roads not adopted in that area.  Clerk to seek information. 
b) Cllr Ricketts reported he had been advised to write to SBCllr Tomlinson regarding Salzgitter Drive bus stop; he had done so but received no reply.
c) Cllr Ricketts had noted tree planted on verge adjacent to 1 Dobson Close was affecting property wall.  Clerk to contact SBC.
d) Cllr Jankinson suggested appreciation be expressed to SBC for hedge cutting carried out on Salzgitter Drive. 
e) Cllr Herron expressed vote of confidence in Chairman and his guidance – all supported.
f) Cllr Ainscow reported tree falling across pavement between Cold Harbour junction and Beech Lea, this had previously been reported to SBC and Clerk to chase up.  All trees along this road required attention. 
g) Cllr Ainscow queried quote for trimming back of Recreation Ground tree – Clerk to chase up.
166.  SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 4th January 2016 at 7.30pm, at Blunsdon 
          Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                  Chairman, 4th January 2016

